Freedom of Information Act 2000/Environmental Information Regulations 2004  
re: Public Health Funerals
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:

· How many public health funerals did you conduct in each of the last three reported years?

· What was the average cost before recovering of funds of conducting a public health funeral in each of the last three reported years?

· What is the average proportion of costs of public health funerals that have been recovered in each of the last three reported years?

Answer:
	
	Number of public health funerals
	Average cost per funeral
	Average proportion of costs recovered

	2020
	46
	£903.22
	73%

	2021
	30
	£967.43
	31%

	2022
	49
	£1,084.51
	41%


· How many public health funerals did you conduct in each of the last three reported years where the cause of death was related to the use of illicit drugs?

The cause of death is not always known to us, where we do know the cause of death the information is not held on an easily retrievable format.  A manual search of 125 paper and electronic files would be needed.  It is estimated this would take about 20 hours (125x 10 mins).

Section 12 of the Act makes provision for public authorities to refuse requests for information where the cost of dealing with them would exceed the appropriate limit, which for local government is set at £450. This represents the estimated cost of one person spending more than 18 hours in determining whether the department holds the information, along with locating, retrieving and extracting the information.

The Council has duly determined that to undertake such an exercise would exceed the limit specified above.

This is therefore a Refusal Notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act, because under the provisions of section 12.1 of the Act, the Council estimates that to comply with your request in its current form will exceed the appropriate limit.

You may wish to refine your request by narrowing its scope. 

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
